2003 serpentine belt installation

The serpentine belt on a Chevrolet Silverado runs the entire pulley system on the front part of
the engine. Older model Chevrolet Silverado trucks had three different belts to run each pulley.
Replacing the serpentine belt on the Silverado is a job you can do yourself in just a matter of
minutes. A serpentine belt needs to be replaced whenever there are more cracks in a square
inch area then there are ribs across the belt. Pop the hood and locate the serpentine belt routing
diagram located on the top of the fan shroud. If the diagram is not there, tale a notepad and
draw out the exact belt routing over the pulleys before you remove the old belt. Locate the belt
tensioner, which is at the top left above the air conditioner compressor. Find the proper socket
that fits the bolt head in the center of the belt tensioner and put it on the ratchet. Put the ratchet
and socket onto the tensioner bolt head and turn the tensioner clockwise to relieve the tension
on the belt. Slide the belt off at the idler pulley, which is the top center pulley above the water
pump. Finish removing the belt from the rest of the pulleys. Put the new belt on the bottom
pulley, which is the crankshaft pulley, and follow the routing diagram for routing the belt
properly on the other pulleys. Leave the idler pulley for last because the idler pulley is the pulley
that you will be sliding the belt under once you get the slack out of the belt. Put the ratchet back
on the tensioner bolt head and turn it clockwise with one hand and with the other hand, slide
the belt under the idler pulley. Release the belt tensioner and the belt will tighten up against the
idler pulley. Inspect it to make sure that the belt is on all of the pulleys. Crank the truck and let
the engine run for two minutes. Turn the truck off and then inspect the belt to make sure that it
is still on the pulleys and to make sure that the belt has seated into the grooves on the pulleys.
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hand, slide the belt under the idler pulley. References 2CarPros. Saving the idler pulley for last
makes it easier for you to slide the belt under with one hand while relieving the tension with the
other hand. New serpentine belt Ratchet Socket set. Be sure that the belt is seated into the
grooves of the pulleys or the belt could come off going down the road and leave you stranded.
The Ford Taurus comes equipped with a serpentine belt that runs all of the pulleys on the front
of the engine. Instead of having three or four different belts to run the engine pulley process,
the serpentine belt wraps around all of the pulleys to fit perfectly and run all of the pulleys at
one time. A serpentine belt needs to replaced whenever there are more cracks per square inch
than there are ribs across the serpentine belt. Locate the serpentine belt tensioner on the front
of the engine. The tensioner is what keeps tension on the belt and keeps the belt from coming
off. The tensioner will have a bolt head in the middle of it that a 15mm socket will fit. Look on
the hood base where the hood lock attaches to the base and see if there is a belt diagram. This
diagram will give you the exact instructions for properly routing the belt across the pulleys. If
there is no diagram there, you will need to write down the exact routing of the belt on the
pulleys on a notepad. Put the 15mm socket onto the ratchet and put the ratchet onto the bolt
head on the belt tensioner. Turn the tensioner clockwise to relieve the tension on the belt and
remove the belt from all of the pulleys. Route the new serpentine belt the same way that the old
one came off by following the belt routing diagram instructions. Do not put the belt across the
tensioner until last. Put the ratchet with the 15mm socket back on the belt tensioner and rotate
the tensioner clock wise to give you enough room to slide the new belt across the belt tensioner
pulley. Slide the belt onto the belt tensioner pulley and release the belt tensioner. Look over the
belt and double check to make sure that the belt is running across all of the pulleys correctly.
Crank the car and inspect that the belt is secure and is staying in the grooves on all of the
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on all of the pulleys. Grace Mclain has been writing professionally since Her articles have
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the serpentine belt tensioner on the front of the engine. Step 2 Look on the hood base where the
hood lock attaches to the base and see if there is a belt diagram. Step 3 Put the 15mm socket
onto the ratchet and put the ratchet onto the bolt head on the belt tensioner. Step 4 Turn the
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one came off. Do this by taking a notepad and pen and drawing out the belt routing diagram
before removing the old belt. New serpentine belt Ratchet 15mm Socket. Make sure that the belt
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going down the road. Last Updated: September 6, References. This article was co-authored by
our trained team of editors and researchers who validated it for accuracy and
comprehensiveness. There are 13 references cited in this article, which can be found at the
bottom of the page. This article has been viewed 69, times. Learn more The serpentine belt in
most modern vehicles transfers power from the crank pulley to the various accessories
mounted on the engine. A worn or damaged serpentine belt can fail to adequately transfer the
power, leaving your alternator, power steering, and air conditioning failing to function. If your
serpentine belt needs to be replaced, it can be done using only common hand tools. To replace
a serpentine belt, start by locating the old belt at the front or side of your engine bay. Then, use
a wrench to relieve the auto tensioner so you can pull the belt off of the pulley system. If your
vehicle doesn't have an auto tensioner, look for an alternator bracket and loosen the bolts in it
instead. Next, get a new serpentine belt with the same width and number of ribs as the old one,
and route it through the pulley system. Finally, apply tension to the new belt by tightening the
auto tensioner or alternator bracket. To learn how to tell if an old serpentine belt needs to be
replaced, scroll down! Did this summary help you? Yes No. We've been helping billions of
people around the world continue to learn, adapt, grow, and thrive for over a decade. Every
dollar contributed enables us to keep providing high-quality how-to help to people like you.
Please consider supporting our work with a contribution to wikiHow. Log in Social login does
not work in incognito and private browsers. Please log in with your username or email to
continue. No account yet? Create an account. Edit this Article. We use cookies to make wikiHow
great. By using our site, you agree to our cookie policy. Cookie Settings. Learn why people trust
wikiHow. Download Article Explore this Article parts. Related Articles. Article Summary. Part 1
of Pull the hood release inside the cabin of the vehicle. To access the serpentine belt, you will

need to open the hood of the vehicle. The hood release can usually be found near the door on
the driver's side of the vehicle. If you are having difficulty locating the hood release or safety
latch, refer to your owner's manual for guidance. Disconnect the battery. You should always
disconnect your battery before starting an automotive project. Use the appropriate sized wrench
or socket to loosen the nut holding the black ground cable on the negative terminal of the
battery. You will not need to disconnect the positive terminal. Locate the serpentine belt.
Depending on the engine in your vehicle, the serpentine belt may be located at the front of the
engine bay, or it may be along one side. There may be engine covers in the way, so be prepared
to remove them if need be. If you cannot find your serpentine belt, refer to the service manual
for your specific vehicle. Look for signs of damage or wear on the belt. Once you have located
the serpentine belt, inspect it visually for signs of damage. If the belt is frayed, coming apart, or
has marks that indicate that it has been rubbing on something, it will need to be replaced. It is
usually easy to determine if a belt needs to be replaced, as they tend to crack or lose chunks
when they are overworn. If there are signs of the belt rubbing on something, make sure to
identify and repair whatever it was rubbing on to avoid damaging the new belt. Find the
serpentine belt routing diagram. Many cars come with a sticker in the engine bay that shows
exactly how the serpentine belt is supposed to be routed through the various pulleys on the
engine. If your vehicle does not have a sticker, you will need to find another way to remember
how the belt should be run. You can also take a picture of the existing belt with your cell phone
to use as a guide when installing the new one. Part 2 of Determine if there is a belt tensioner
pulley. Depending on the application, your serpentine belt will either have tension placed on it
using a movable bracket or an auto tensioner pulley. This pulley uses an internal spring to
apply consistent pressure to the belt at all times. Refer to your vehicle's service manual to
confirm what type of tensioner your vehicle uses if you aren't sure. Use a wrench to relieve the
auto tensioner. Auto tensioners have either a hole that will fit a half inch drive ratchet, or a bolt
you can use a socket to apply pressure to. Insert the wrench or place the socket over the bolt
on the tensioner and twist it away from the belt to relieve the tension on it. Be sure to use the
right size socket to avoid stripping the bolt head on the tensioner. Loosen the bolts in the
alternator bracket. If your vehicle uses the alternator bracket to apply tension to the belt, loosen
the two bolts that pass through the long eyelets on the bracket. As you loosen the bolts, the
tension on the belt will likely move the alternator toward the engine and relieve the pressure.
Pull the belt off of the pulleys. With the tension relieved from the belt, pull it off of the pulley that
has been placing tension on it, then remove it from the around the rest of the pulleys on the
engine. Part 3 of Compare the new belt to the old one. Look at the new belt in comparison to the
old one to be sure they are the same width and have the same number of ribs going across the
belt horizontally. The old belt may be slightly longer than the new one due to stretching. Make
sure the new belt doesn't show any signs of damage from the factory or it may tear after you
install it. Route the belt through the pulleys. Run the new belt through the pulleys in exactly the
same way the old one was. Refer to the belt diagram in your vehicle's owner's manual or the
picture you took of the belt before removing it to guide you. If the belt is loose after routing it, it
is either the wrong size belt or you've routed it incorrectly. Apply pressure on the auto tensioner
and put the belt over it. Use the same wrench to loosen the auto tensioner pulley, then pull the
belt over it. Once the belt is in place, release the pressure on the tensioner so it holds the belt in
place. Increase the tension on the belt. If your vehicle does not have an auto tensioner, insert a
pry bar or piece of wood between the alternator and the engine. Run the belt over the alternator
pulley, then use the bar to pry the alternator away from the engine and increase the tension on
the belt. Tighten the bolts again as you apply tension. Be careful not to pry against anything
plastic in your engine bay to avoid breaking anything. It's impossible to say without knowing
the year, make, or model of your vehicle. You should be able to do a search online to find some
tips on replacing parts for your specific vehicle. Not Helpful 0 Helpful 1. Unanswered Questions.
What causes a serpentine belt to shred? Include your email address to get a message when this
question is answered. Related wikiHows How to. How to. More References 4. About This Article.
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help hold the belt in place as you pry the tensioner over to slip the belt in place. Also a long
screwdriver or even a stick can help with placing the belt under the lower pulley. All ya need is
good light and patience and you can do it. If for some reason the schematics for the belt aren't
under the hood, try a parts store or the Internet for that easy info. Trending News. For Tiger
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